
            

            

                             

                                                                                                                                                                                             

                

   

   

 

    
  



May 18, 2020 

 

The Honorable Gavin Newsom 

Governor, State of California 

State Capitol 

Sacramento, CA  95814 

 

RE: Request to Retain Current Teeter Plans: K-14 Education 

 

Dear Governor Newsom: 

 

On behalf of the local educational agencies (LEAs) and statewide education 

management associations that are represented on this letter, we are writing to 

request counties continue to honor, and not be released midyear from, their 

Teeter Plans. With Executive Order N-61-20 providing relief to homeowners 

affected by COVID-19, more homeowners than ever are likely to be delinquent 

on their property taxes over the next year. While we understand the need to 

ease the financial burden on these homeowners, passing the cost of this relief 

onto students will undermine already struggling schools and community 

colleges. 

 

Local educational agencies rely on a combination of local property taxes and 

State General Funds to fulfill the state’s obligation to fund the Student Centered 

Funding Formula, the Local Control Funding Formula, and some special 

education programs. Nearly all counties operate Teeter Plans, which means all 

property taxes (whether paid or delinquent) due to an LEA are apportioned by 

the county to that LEA to fund these basic programs throughout the year. In 

turn, counties benefit from delinquent penalties paid.  

 

If counties are allowed to cancel their Teeter Plans midyear, LEAs would 

experience real-time cash flow problems and will no longer be able to rely on a 

full allocation of the billed property tax revenue.  LEAs won't know the loss in 

revenue until it happens in real time and will have no ability to plan for or borrow 

in advance of such a loss. There is so much dependence upon the certainty of 

this revenue source that LEAs base their cash flow loan (TRANs) repayments on 

this infusion of cash. It is very likely that some LEAs will default on a loan or run out 

of cash if a county does not honor their Teeter Plan this year. 

 

LEAs are already facing significant state funding cuts and cash deferrals in the 

upcoming months and years. Removing the certainty of property tax revenues 

for the next year will further destabilize LEAs statewide. For these reasons, we 

respectfully request that counties be held to the commitment of existing Teeter 

Plans.  

 



As always, we thank you for your consideration of our views, and look forward to 

working with you on these very challenging issues as the state moves forward in 

its efforts to fully recover from the COVID-19 public health crisis. 

 
Signatories and Contact Information 

Association of California Community College Administrators – Susan Bray (director@accca.org)  

Association of California Construction Managers – David Walrath (dwalrath@m-w-h.com)  

Association of California School Administrators – Iván Carrillo (icarrillo@acsa.org) 

Association of Chief Business Officials – Ann-Marie Gabel (agabel@socccd.edu) 

California Association of School Business Officials – Sara Bachez (sbachez@casbo.org)  

California Community Colleges Chancellor’s Office – David O’ Brien (dobrien@cccco.edu)  

California County Superintendents Educational Services Association – Steve Henderson 

(shenderson@ccsesa.org) 

California School Boards Association – Cheryl Ide (cide@csba.org) 

California School Funding Coalition – Michelle Underwood (michelleu@sscal.com) 

Cardiff School District – Jill Vinson (jill.vinson@cardiffschools.org)  

Coalition for Adequate School Housing – Rebekah Cearley (rcearley@m-w-h.com)  

Community College League of California – Andrew J. Martinez (amartinez@ccleague.org)  

Del Mar Union School District – Holly McClurg, Ph.D. (hmcclurg@dmusd.org)  

Fremont Union High School District – Polly M. Bove (polly_bove@fuhsd.org)  

Goleta Union School District – Donna Lewis, Ed.D. (dlewis@goleta.k12.ca.us)  

Healdsburg Unified School District – Chris Vanden Heuvel (cvandenheuvel@husd.com)  

Kenwood School District – Bob Bales (bbales@kenwoodschool.org)  

Kern County Superintendent of Schools – Michael Hulsizer (mihulsizer@kern.org) 

Latrobe School District – Natalie Miller (nmiller@latrobeschool.com)  

Los Angeles Unified School District – Martha Alvarez (martha.alvarez1@lausd.net)  

Los Gatos-Saratoga Union High School District – Rosemarie Pottage (rpottage@lguhsd.org)  

Los Gatos Union School District – Terese McNamee (tmcnamee@lgusd.org)  

Montecito Union School District – Anthony Ranii (aranii@montecitou.org)  

Mountain View Whisman School District – Rebecca Westover (rwestover@mvwsd.org)   

Newport-Mesa Unified School District – Dr. Frederick Navarro, Superintendent 

(fnavarro@nmusd.us) 

Riverside County Superintendent of Schools – Jeff Vaca (jvaca@rcoe.us) 

San Diego County Office of Education – Kevin Gordon (kevin@capitoladvisors.org) 

San Diego Unified School District – Enrique Ruacho (eruacho@sandi.net)  

San Mateo Union High School District – Kevin Skelly, Ph.D. (kskelly@smuhsd.org)  

Santa Clara County Office of Education – Mary Ann Dewan, Ph.D. (mdewan@sccoe.org)  

Santa Clara Unified School District – Eric Dill (edill@scusd.net)  

School Energy Coalition – Nancy Chaires Espinoza (nchairesespinoza@m-w-h.com)  

Schools for Sound Finance – Michelle Underwood (michelleu@sscal.com)  

Shoreline Unified School District – Bob Raines (bob.raines@shorelineunified.org)  

South Orange County Community College District – Letitia Clark (lclark31@socccd.edu)  

Sunnyvale School District – Benjamin Picard (benjamin.picard@sesd.org)  

 

 

Cc: 

Chair, Members, and Staff, Senate Budget Subcommittee on Education 

Chair, Members, and Staff, Assembly Budget Subcommittee on Education 

Karen Stapf Walters, State Board of Education 

Jeff Bell, Department of Finance 
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